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Our ref: Orica Ammonium Nitrate Facility Upgrade (MP08_0129) 

Mr Nathan Robinson 
Senior Environment Specialist 
Orica Australia Pty Ltd 
15 Greenleaf Road 
Kooragang NSW 20304 

10 May 2022 

Subject: Staging Report 

Dear Mr Robinson 

I refer to the Staging Report which was submitted in accordance with Condition 7B and 7C of 
Schedule 2 of the development consent for the Orica Ammonium Nitrate Facility Upgrade project 
(MP08_0129), as amended.  

The Department has carefully considered the Staging Report and is satisfied with the proposed 
approach to the staging of the development. Accordingly, the Planning Secretary has approved the 
Staging Report, dated 18 March 2022 in accordance with Condition 7B and 7C. 

Please note it is the Applicant’s responsibility to ensure post approval documents appropriately cover 
all operations being carried out on the site. The Applicant must ensure that any updates to post 
approval documents are approved by the Planning Secretary. 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Thomas Bertwistle on 02 8275 1025 or via 
email at thomas.bertwistle@planning.nsw.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely, 

 
 

 
 

 
Joanna Bakopanos 
Team Leader 
Industry Assessment 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary 
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